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“It is of the Lord’s mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail not. 

 They are new every morning; great is thy faithfulness.” Lamentations 3:22-23 

 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support and for your part in the ministry in South Africa. The last 

couple of months have been filled with some great trials, but through it all GOD IS FAITHFUL.  

 

We have seen some changes at our church. Solid Rock Baptist Church (formerly Abundant Life Baptist church) 

is now being led by Missionary Pastor Matthew Womack. Even through this transition, we have seen church 

growth and visitors come almost every week. Please pray for our church family as 

final decisions are made regarding a new building, as we will soon outgrow the 

current building. The church has started a Helping Hands Ministry and had the 

opportunity to make 40 gift bags for moms/babies 

to be distributed on Premature Awareness Day at 

the Neonatal Unit of a local government hospital. 

It was a wonderful opportunity give them the 

gospel while also providing the moms with basic 

necessities. We are so thankful for the door of 

ministry opportunity that the Lord has opened, 

specifically in the Neonatal Unit of the hospital. They usually have between 50-70 premature babies in their 

units, and often run short on needed supplies (especially diapers). We look forward to a special Christmas 

outreach of taking treats to approximately 60 staff, delivering over 2000 diapers, and caroling.  

 

Last week, we had the opportunity to welcome, Brittney Schear to our team. We are so 

excited to see how the Lord will use her in South Africa.  

 

In my last prayer letter, I asked for specific prayer for my final set of documents to 

arrive at the SA Nursing Council. Praise the Lord, on December 14th, I confirmed that 

all of my documents have been received. Please continue to pray that I will be 

approved to take exams in the beginning of 2023.  

 

I am so excited to see the Lord work in the lives of the people of South Africa. Please pray for more South 

Africans to see their need for Christ in 2023.  

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
Hannah Bennett 

 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall,  
Port Elizabeth, SA 60; Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org   

 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 
 Sending Church: Fellowship Baptist Church Durham, NC (Pastor Rick Finley) 

 

PRAISES: 

--God’s faithfulness 

--Church outreach  

--All documents at nursing council 

PRAYERS: 

--Nursing License Registration 

--Solid Rock Baptist Church  

-- New church building 

--Visa situation in SA  

Packing gift bags 

 

Sunday Service 

 Myself, Womacks, & Brittney 
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